Foston on the Wolds Parish Council

Annual Report 2022/2023
Councillors
The Council has five members

B Fleming (Chairman)

T Sellers

R Watts
L Vulliamy

D Hardy-Hodgson
Mr I Gilliatt – resigned his post as councillor during the year.

Foston Two Councillors

Brigham Two Councillors

Gembling One Councillor

Meetings – Are held on the first Wednesday of the month except August when there is no meeting, and occasionally this may need to change throughout the year.
Planning – The Council is consulted on all Planning Applications submitted to the ERYC and is asked for comments either in support or objection to the application.  The Parish Council was consulted on 16 applications during the year.
Precept – The precept for 2022/2023 was set at £2330.00 this remains the same as previous years. 
Matters considered during the year – 

Village Walkabout with ERYC – This was held early April 2023.
Litter Bin Installed in Foston and funded fully by FPC

Repairs and Decorate of the Foston Public Phone Box took place, and again fully funded by FPC.

New Signs for the Defibrillators where installed that lit up.

The FPC Installed a tree and new plaque to commemorate the Queen’s Jubilee, and also replaced an old plaque, and also made a £125.00 donation to the Village Hall party provided to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee. 
During the year the FPC have had to buy several new replacement pads for the defibrillators.

We instructed All signs to replace the Foston Village Notice Board at a cost of £558.00 to the FPC.

The FPc also made 3 x £100 donations to the local schools :

1) Twlight Bus Service Donation to Driffield Senior School

2) North Frodingham Infant School – Book Donation

3) Beeford Infant School – Book Donation

The FPC instructed Mr Chris Foreman to clear and flail two Gembling Ditches that they are responsible for at a cost of £816.00

The FPC have moved over to a new Domain for the Website – www.fostonparishcouncil.co.uk and this is currently under development, before it will be moved over to a new Hosting Package and made a more user friendly website for the community to receive information direct from the FPC.

A Donation for the Kings Coronation party £125.00 which will be held on the weekend of the 7th May 2023.

The FPC made a £100 donation to the repair and maintenance of the church clock.

A meeting and presentation was arranged in March before the monthly FPC meeting where the FPC invited TEKKS Energy to do a presentation to the Parishioners in regards to the Gembling Solar Farm Proposal.

Ms Sarah Greenlaw remains the Parish Clerk and received a pay increase to £12 per hour.
A parishioner had sent a letter prior to the meeting stating that he wanted to ask the Parish Council about the following items:

Rural road cleaning by the ERYC Highways.

Rural grass cutting of verges within the Parish.

Road signs (HGV) into Gembling.

The parishioner stated the reasons for each of the items he wanted the Parish Council to consider. After some discussion it was agreed that the Parish Clerk and the parishioner would write to ERYC, as a cost saving measure, to ask that consideration be given to a more targeted road cleaning approach in the East Riding and for the same reasons, consideration be given to a reduction in the width of grass cutting on the verges within the Parish and wider East Riding area. It was also agreed that the Parish Clerk would write to ERYC to seek advice on signage and the most effective wording that could be used to reduce the impact of HGVs and other large vehicles using the roads in Gembling.
The Chair thanked Cllr Watts for monitoring the 4 defibrillators located within the parish. All councillors thanked the Parish Clerk for her hard work throughout the year.
